
              

              

              

     

Our Purpose: The Monmia school community is committed to providing innovative programs that Stimulate and challenge each 

student to develop lifelong learning skills and strategies. We provide a safe, nurturing environment where teachers, students and 

parents work in an effective partnership. www.monmia.vic.edu.au Phone: 03 9364 1007  

      

 

                              MONMIA MESSENGER 

 

 

Dear Monmia Families, 
HIGHLIGHTS OF THE WEEK:  
• Thank you to our teachers for their ongoing preparation of learning sessions for remote and flexible 

learning for our students. 

• Thank you to all parents and guardians who are patiently supporting the children in their online work. 

• Thank you to the staff who are rostered on each day to assist with supervision of students attending 

onsite. 

• Thank you to the children who I have seen this week so far on their Webex sessions.  I have loved seeing 

their smiling faces and talking to them during the check ins. 

 

COVID 19 UPDATE-LOCKDOWN 6.0 

The following information is the latest from the Education Department Operation Guidelines. 

1. Metropolitan Melbourne – continuation of remote and flexible learning 

Based on advice from the Victorian Chief Health Officer, schools in metropolitan Melbourne will 
continue with remote and flexible learning until Thursday 2 September, except for students in the 
following categories: 

A) Children where both parents and or carers are considered authorised workers who cannot 

work from home, work for an authorised provider and where no other supervision 

arrangements can be made: 

o Where there are two parents/carers, both must be authorised workers, working outside 

the home in order for their children to be eligible for on-site provision. 

o For single parents/ carers, the authorised worker must be working outside the home in 

order for their children to be eligible for on-site provision. 

 

B) Children experiencing vulnerability, including: 

a. in out-of-home care 

b. deemed vulnerable by a government agency, funded family or family violence 

service, and assessed as requiring education and care outside the family home  

c. identified by a school or early childhood service as vulnerable, (including via referral 

from a government agency, or funded family or family violence service, homeless or 

youth justice service or mental health or other health service) 

d. Where a parent/carer indicates that a student with a disability is vulnerable because 

they cannot learn from home, and/or informs the school the student is vulnerable 

due to family stress, the school must provide on-site supervision for that student. 

This may apply to students enrolled in specialist schools and students with a 

disability enrolled in mainstream schools.  

Authorised worker permits for on-site supervision  
From Wednesday 18 August, parents and carers will only be able to request on-site supervision for 

their child/ren in Category A if they hold a permit as an authorised worker. Schools should make the 
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updated on-site attendance form available to parents/carers who require on-site learning for their 
child/ren. A copy of a permit/s must be submitted as soon as practicable after issuance for 

those seeking Category A on-site supervision.  A permit is not required for accessing on-site 
supervision under Category B.  
 
In rare circumstances a parent/carer does not need a worker permit. This includes law enforcement, 
emergency services or health care workers who carry employer-issued photographic identification. 
More information is available here. 
 

Students and staff who live in metropolitan Melbourne and are enrolled in or work in a school in regional 

Victoria will be able to attend on-site. Staff will require an authorised worker permit.  

 

If you live in metropolitan Melbourne and work in a school in regional Victoria, an authorised worker permit 

is required 

 

Students who live in regional Victoria and are enrolled in a school in metropolitan Melbourne will continue with 

remote and flexible learning arrangements in place in metropolitan Melbourne except for students in the above 

categories. 

 

Staff who live in regional Victoria and work in a school in metropolitan Melbourne will continue with 
remote and flexible working arrangements in place in metropolitan Melbourne unless they are required 
for on-site supervision.  

 

If families are requesting onsite attendance for their child/children they must complete the latest form provided 

by email yesterday.  The completed form must be returned to school via email 24 hours before the 

child/children’s attendance onsite.  Once I have given my approval to the family, then the children can 

attend.  Our staff are volunteering to be in attendance at school on a roster system.  There are 2-3 teachers 

each day to supervise any onsite students.  Approval will only be given once I have sighted the completed 

form.  For parents/guardians requesting onsite attendance for Category A as they are authorised workers, 

they must provide a copy of the completed authorised worker’s permit with stated hours included.  These are 

Department guidelines which as the Principal I must abide by for the whole community’s safety. 

Thank you for your assistance and understanding. 

 
 

 
Have a great weekend everyone and stay safe, 
Warm Regards, 
 

 
 

Principal 
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SPOTLIGHT ON THE CASEA PROGRAM  
  

THE CASEA FOCUS FOR THIS WEEK IS: LŘŜƴǘƛŦȅƛƴƎ CŜŜƭƛƴƎǎ     

Dear Parents and Guardians, 
 

We are very excited to commence our CASEA focuses this week. 
 

Identifying your own feelings and those of others is a very important skill. 
Identifying and naming emotions allows us to put in place the appropriate coping skills in order to manage them. We 
can find out how people are feeling using non-verbal cues of facial expression, body language and tone of voice. When 
we recognise emotions or feelings in ourselves and in others, we can get along better with our peers.  
 

Everyone has feelings and they are necessary in everyone’s life.  
Feelings are useful, natural and necessary. Pleasant feelings such as when you feel content, proud or excited help you 
to understand the things that make you happy. Feelings that make you feel happy, help you to cope better when you 
make a mistake or have a setback. Feelings that make you feel angry, act as alarms to tell you that you might need to 
protect yourself because you are being treated badly or unfairly. Feeling scared warns you about possible danger and 
helps you to do something or tell someone to keep yourself safe.  
 

Sometimes we can feel a bit of an emotion (soft feelings) and sometimes we feel a lot of emotion (strong 
emotions).  
It is okay to have soft or strong emotions but sometimes when our feelings get too strong it can cause us to do things 
that might upset or hurt other people or yourself. It is important to recognise when the anger is growing bigger and bigger 
inside us and to stop it before it explodes. Try and think of a volcano and make sure you put in place a strategy to stop 
the anger from getting stronger. For example you might choose to count from 1 to 10, take deep breaths and control 
your emotions. 
 
 

Warm Regards, 

LuciaVorpasso 
Assistant Principal - Student Engagement and Wellbeing 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 

 ATTENDANCE & PUNCTUALITY   

EVERY DAY COUNTS:  Establish healthy attendance 
patterns early! 

Did you know… 

• Attendance patterns are established early? 

• A child who regularly misses days in kindergarten or in the early 
years of school will often continue to miss classes in the later years? 

• Students who miss school are highly likely to achieve lower results 
than their classmates? 

• It is vital that students go to school every day to give them the best 
chance to succeed in life? 

 
 

    Lucia Vorpasso   Assistant Principal: Student Engagement and Wellbeing 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
SPOTLIGHT ON THE CASEA PROGRAM  

  

THE CASEA FOCUS FOR THIS WEEK IS: aŀƴŀƎƛƴƎ ǎǘǊƻƴƎ ŜƳƻǘƛƻƴǎ 

Dear Parents and Guardians, 
 

It is okay to feel strong emotions. 
Everyone has the right to feel strong emotions, but it is how we express those emotions that are important. Just like 
other emotions, feeling angry is okay but it is not okay to react in a way that would be unacceptable and hurt ourselves 
or others. There are many ways of coping when we are angry and each of us has to work out which strategies work 
best for us. Remember if we explode like a volcano we will do damage and sometimes the damage cannot be repaired. 
 

It is important to recognise when we are getting angry. 
We need to recognise when our bodies are getting angry. If we are getting to a 5 or higher on the volcano then we need 
to do something so we donôt reach the exploding stage. It is never okay to hurt ourselves, hurt others or damage other 
peopleôs property. Acting in this way will make the situation worse and will have consequences.   
 

The first step when we are feeling angry is to STOP and MOVE AWAY from the situation and use strategies to 
reduce the feelings of anger. 

• Find a calming down space to help you calm your body down. 
Everyone should have a calming down space at home and at school. It is a place where you can go and calm your body 
and your mind down before you start thinking about fixing the situation. The calming down place can be a real or 
imaginary place.  
 

• Find a relaxation strategy that works for you. 
When we are in our safe place, it is important to find ways that calm our body down. Some people like taking deep 
breaths, counting to 10 slowly or pretending to squeeze lemons in their hands. Some people use positive self-talk such 
as óI am going to keep coolô or óI am not going to let this get to meô. 
 

Family Activity 
As a family, identify safe places that each member can go to when they need to calm down. Make sure that all family 
members remember that when someone is in their calming down space they should be left alone. 

                                                
 
 

Warm Regards, 

LuciaVorpasso 
Assistant Principal - Student Engagement and Wellbeing 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



  
 

                                                               
ATTENDANCE DURING FLEXIBLE     AND 

REMOTE LEARNING  

EVERY DAY COUNTS:  

Importance of checking in each day! 
During Flexible and Remote learning from home, classroom teachers still have the responsibility 

for recording daily student attendance each school day and checking in with students to maintain 

that social connection which is very important.  

  

Teachers will mark the roll each morning and afternoon and will mark students as ópresentô if:  

• they participate in the daily check in through webEx 

• they complete work on a daily basis and upload it on either dB Primary or Google 
Classroom 

• their parent or guardian communicates with the teacher by email that their child is 
completing the hard copy learning pack collected from the school.  

 

Parents/Guardians will still receive SMS alerts and absences will continue to be followed up by 

the school leadership team. Please give your child the best possible chance to continue their 

education, from home each day. 

 

Thank you for prioritising school attendance. 

Kind Regards,  

  LuciaVorpasso   Assistant Principal: Student Engagement and Wellbeing 

 

  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 
 

 

PREP 2022 ENROLMENTS 
We are NOW taking Enrolments for 2022!!!!! 
 

Do you have a child who is turning five by April 2022?  
 
Do you know of a relative or friend who has a child who is ready to start school next year?  
 
Make sure you pick up an enrolment form from the office to secure a place in our Prep classes for 
2022. School organisation for 2022 will commence from September. We need to confirm our enrolment 
numbers to determine the number of Prep classes we will need.  
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

2021 Parent Opinion Survey 
 

 

 

WE WANT OUR PARENTS/ GUARDIANS TO TELL US WHAT THEY THINK!  

 

Our school is conducting a survey to find out what parents/ guardians think of our school. The Parent 

Opinion Survey is an annual survey offered by the Department of Education and Training that is conducted 

amongst a sample of randomly selected parents/ guardians. It is designed to assist schools in gaining an 

understanding of families’ perceptions of school climate, student behaviour, student engagement and 

experiences of remote and flexible learning. Our school will use the survey results to help inform and direct 

future school planning and improvement strategies.  

 

Approximately 30 per cent of randomly selected parents/guardians will be invited to participate in this 

year’s survey.  All responses to the survey are anonymous. This year, the Parent Opinion Survey will be 

conducted from Monday 19th July to Sunday 22nd August. 

 

The survey will be conducted online, only takes 20 minutes to complete, and can be accessed at any 

convenient time within the fieldwork period on desktop computers, laptops, tablets or smartphones. The 

online survey will be available in a range of languages other than English. These include Arabic, 

Vietnamese, Mandarin, Chin (Hakha), Hindi, Japanese, Somali, Turkish, Punjabi and Greek. 

 

Feel free to contact the school for further assistance on 9364-1007 if you are having trouble completing the 

survey. 

 

Warm regards, 

Vineta Mitrevski 

Assistant Principal- School Improvement 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

Year 3-6 HOUSE ATHLETICS DAY 

 

 
 

Congratulations to all of the students who participated in the 2021 House Athletics Carnival! Students 

worked hard all day to secure house points in athletics events including long jump, mini javelin, shot put, 

discus, hurdles, sprints, and team games! Points were also awarded to the house with the best team spirit at 

each station. In the end it was very close, BLUE house won the trophy with 929 points! Green came second 

with 917 points, followed by Gold on 827 points, and then Red coming in fourth with 802 points. Thank you 

to all the teachers and house leaders who helped run the day!  

 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
aƻƴƳƛŀ tǊƛƳŀǊȅ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ǳǎŜǎ ǘƘŜ ǇƭŀǜƻǊƳ {ŜƴǘǊŀƭ ǘƻ ŜƴƎŀƎŜ ǿƛǘƘ 
ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎΦ ¢ƘŜ {ŜƴǘǊŀƭ ŦƻǊ tŀǊŜƴǘǎ !ǇǇ ŀƭƭƻǿǎ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎ ǘƻΥ 
Á View academic reports 

Á aŜǎǎŀƎŜ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ŎƭŀǎǎǊƻƻƳ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊ 

Á View school documents 

Á View school newsletters 

Á Explain past and upcoming student absences 

Á View calendar events 

Á Student Led Conferences 

Á As well as receive real-time notifications and messages from the 

ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ŎƭŀǎǎǊƻƻƳ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊΦ 

 

How to Access: 

1. 5ƻǿƴƭƻŀŘ ǘƘŜ Ψ{ŜƴǘǊŀƭ ŦƻǊ tŀǊŜƴǘǎ ŀǇǇΦ 

2. Search for Monmia Primary School. 

3. Click Register here to register a new account. You will receive a verification email which MUST 

be verified in order to continue. 

4. Once verified, log back into the app and enter your access key. (Note: Your access key was sent 

home via a letter last term. If you did not receive, please contact Daniela in the office to 

provide you with your personal access key.  

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

IMPORTANT DATES FOR THE DIARY 
TERM 3 TERM 4 

 
Monday 6 September 

• Morning Assembly 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Monday 1 November 

• Pupil Free Day – No School 

Monday 29 November – Wednesday 1 December 

• 3/4 Camp 

Monday 29 November – Friday 3 December 

• 5/6 Camp 

 

 

 

 
 

Free online study help for students with a Brimbank Library 

membership  

  
Did you know that Brimbank Library members have free access to Studiosity for online, after-hours, one-to-
one help with homework and study questions? 
  
Studiosity is a free online tutoring program, which provides study help to all students and community members.  

  

Studiosity employs subject matter experts who are available 24/7 to provide quick one on one tutoring support to 

students of all ages from grade 3 to postgraduate level.  

Students can also upload their essay and written work and receive feedback within 24hours. 

  

From primary school to university students, Studiosity is able to help across a wide range of subjects and 
questions through Brimbank Libraries’ website. 
  

Studiosity has two  services:  

Writing Feedback: Students can upload any writing draft and receive feedback that helps them think about 
and improve their own work. 
  
Connect Live: Students can ask a question or draw a diagram and get immediate help via live chat with a 
qualified Subject Specialist, across all core subjects. 
 

 

 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.brimbanklibraries.vic.gov.au%2Findex.php%2Flearning%2Fstudy-support&data=04%7C01%7Cmonmia.ps%40education.vic.gov.au%7Caded4c07e86f4fcbae3708d9606d8e02%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C637646845926373164%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=JB%2B2g6Mqxnar2DqOuO7AgUbiYRxizzBzCL2kM6r3ezw%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.brimbanklibraries.vic.gov.au%2Findex.php%2Flearning%2Fstudy-support&data=04%7C01%7Cmonmia.ps%40education.vic.gov.au%7Caded4c07e86f4fcbae3708d9606d8e02%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C637646845926373164%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=JB%2B2g6Mqxnar2DqOuO7AgUbiYRxizzBzCL2kM6r3ezw%3D&reserved=0


 

 

FREE…YES FREE!!! 
Taylors Lakes Tennis Club and Matt Gregory Tennis 

Covid Safe Red Hotshots – Match Play! Open to new players 6-8yrs! 

Where – Taylors Lakes Tennis Club 

When – Wednesday’s 4:15pm-5:00pm 

Dates – August 4, 11, 18, 25 & September 1, 8, 15  

Cost – FREE 
*All equipment provided 

*Bookings essential 

*First 12 children to register each week or for the term 

Contact Danni on 0417 578 665 or email danniskiba@gmail.com 
 

https://pp.campaustralia.com.au/
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